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training. 
 
(E) 





 
(B) “Training year” tracking.  An employer may designate a “training year” in which it 

trains some or all of its supervisory employees and thereafter must again retrain these 
supervisors by the end of the next “training year,” two years later.  Thus, supervisors 
trained in training year 2005 shall be retrained in 2007.  For newly hired or promoted 
supervisors who receive training within six months of assuming their supervisory 
positions and that training falls in a different training year, the employer may include 
them in the next group training year, even if that occurs sooner than two years.  An 
employer shall not extend the training year for the new supervisors beyond the initial 
two year training year.  Thus, with this method, assume that an employer trained all 
of its supervisors in 2005 and sets 2007 as the next training year.  If a new supervisor 
is trained in 2006 and the employer wants to include the new supervisor in its training 
year, the new supervisor would need to be trained in 2007 with the employer’s other 
supervisors.  

 
(2) Documentation of Training.  An employer shall keep documentation of the training it has 

provided its employees under this section to track compliance, including the name of the 
supervisory employee trained, the date of training, the type of training, and the name of 
the training provider and shall retain the records for a minimum of two years.  

 
(3) Training at New Businesses.  Businesses created after January 1, 2006, must provide 

training to supervisors within six months of their establishment and thereafter biennially. 
 Businesses that expand to 50 employees and/or contractors and thus become eligible 
under these regulations, must provide training to supervisors within six months of their 
eligibility and thereafter biennially. 

 
(4) Training for New Supervisors.  New supervisors shall be trained within six months of 

assuming their supervisory position and thereafter shall be trained once every two years, 
measured either from the individual or training year tracking method.   

 
(5) Duplicate Training.  A supervisor who has received training in compliance with this 

section within the prior two years either from a current, a prior, an alternate or a joint 
employer need only be given, be required to read and to acknowledge receipt of, the 
employer’s anti-harassment policy within six months of assuming the supervisor’s new 
supervisory position or within six months of the employer’s eligibility.  That supervisor 
shall otherwise be put on a two year tracking schedule based on the supervisor’s last 
training.  The burden of establishing that the prior training was legally compliant with 
this section shall be on the current employer.   

 
(6) Duration of Training.  The training required by this section does not need to be completed 

in two consecutive hours.  For classroom training or webinars, the minimum duration of a 
training segment shall be no less than half an hour.  E-learning courses may include 
bookmarking features which allow a supervisor to pause their individual training so long 
as the actual e-learning program is two hours. 

 
(c) Content. 
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The learning objectives of the training mandated by California Government Code section 
12950.1 shall be:  1) to assist California employers in changing or modifying workplace 
behaviors that create or contribute to “sexual harassment” as that term is defined in 
California and federal law; and 2) to develop, foster and encourage a set of values in 
supervisory employees who complete mandated training that will assist them in preventing 
and effectively responding to incidents of sexual harassment. 
 




